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17 November 2013

Mr T. Pilgrim
Privacy Commissioner

Dear Timothy

Re: Draft Resolution A/C.3/68/L.45 before the United Nations General Assembly

As you know, the Australian Privacy Foundation (APF) is the country's leading privacy advocacy
organisation. A brief backgrounder is attached.

APF draws attention to the Draft Resolution placed before the United Nations' General Assembly on
6th November 2013, on the right to privacy in the digital age. The resolution asks the UN High
Commissioner for Human Rights to prepare a report on principles, standards and best practices to
address security concerns in a manner consistent with States’ obligations under human rights laws.

The resolution is significant in many respects. It represents an excellent opportunity for review of
international human rights law in the context of the technological advances that have taken place
over the last 25 years, particularly in relation to mass surveillance, including of communications.

The draft resolution recognises the importance of the right to privacy in facilitating and upholding the
right to freedom of expression, illustrating the significance of privacy not only as a human right but
also as a means of ensuring democratic governance.

APF believes that your public support for Australia's vote in favour of the resolution would be
appropriate, and valuable.

Thank you for your consideration.

Yours sincerely

£
Roger Clarke
Chair, for the Board of the Australian Privacy Foundation
(02) 6288 6916 Chair@privacy.org.au

An accessible copy of the Draft Resolution is here:
http://columlynch.tumblr.com/post/65706075268/the-right-to-privacy-in-the-digital-age
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Australian Privacy Foundation

Background Information

The Australian Privacy Foundation (APF) is the primary national association dedicated to protecting
the privacy rights of Australians. The Foundation aims to focus public attention on emerging issues
that pose a threat to the freedom and privacy of Australians. The Foundation has led the fight to
defend the right of individuals to control their personal information and to be free of excessive
intrusions.

The APF’s primary activity is analysis of the privacy impact of systems and proposals for new
systems. It makes frequent submissions to parliamentary committees and government agencies. It
publishes information on privacy laws and privacy issues. It provides continual background briefings
to the media on privacy-related matters.

Where possible, the APF cooperates with and supports privacy oversight agencies, but it is entirely
independent of the agencies that administer privacy legislation, and regrettably often finds it
necessary to be critical of their performance.

When necessary, the APF conducts campaigns for or against specific proposals. It works with civil
liberties councils, consumer organisations, professional associations and other community groups as
appropriate to the circumstances. The Privacy Foundation is also an active participant in Privacy
International, the world-wide privacy protection network.

The APF is open to membership by individuals and organisations who support the APF's Objects.
Funding that is provided by members and donors is used to run the Foundation and to support its
activities including research, campaigns and awards events.

The APF does not claim any right to formally represent the public as a whole, nor to formally
represent any particular population segment, and it accordingly makes no public declarations about its
membership-base. The APF's contributions to policy are based on the expertise of the members of
its Board, SubCommittees and Reference Groups, and its impact reflects the quality of the evidence,
analysis and arguments that its contributions contain.

The APF’s Board, Committees and Reference Groups comprise professionals who bring to their work
deep experience in privacy, information technology and the law.

The Board is supported by Patrons The Hon Michael Kirby and Elizabeth Evatt, and an Advisory Panel

of eminent citizens, including former judges, former Ministers of the Crown, and a former Prime
Minister.

The following pages provide access to information about the APF:

. Policies http://www.privacy.org.au/Papers/

. Resources http://www.privacy.org.au/Resources/

. Media http://www.privacy.org.au/Media/

. Current Board Members http://www.privacy.org.au/About/Contacts.html

. Patron and Advisory Panel http://www.privacy.org.au/About/AdvisoryPanel.html

The following pages provide outlines of several campaigns the APF has conducted:

. The Australia Card (1985-87)  http://www.privacy.org.au/About/Formation.html

. Credit Reporting (1988-90) http://www.privacy.org.au/Campaigns/CreditRpting/

. The Access Card (2006-07) http://www.privacy.org.au/Campaigns/ID_cards/HSAC.html
. The Media (2007-) http://www.privacy.org.au/Campaigns/Media/
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